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SEPTEMBER 2011 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer

As we approach autumn and darker evenings spent indoors, perhaps children could spend more time reading.  The importance of reading, to access all areas of the curriculum, cannot be under estimated.  Research also supports the fact that even a small amount of independent reading helps to increase children’s literacy skills in many areas.
Meet the Teacher Evening

Once again, there was a large turnout of parents at our Meet the Teacher Evening earlier this week.  We changed our sign in procedures this year in response to the suggestions of a few parents in last year’s evaluations.  This definitely made for easier entry for parents, but some people forgot to sign in at classrooms.  This means that I am relying on completed evaluations to give a more accurate number of parents attending.  Please send the completed evaluations either to your child’s class teacher or to the office.
I will analyse these evaluations and report back in next month’s newsletter.

Eid

We hope our Muslim families enjoyed their recent celebration for the festival of Eid.
Morrison’s Vouchers
We are collecting ‘Grow’ vouchers from Morrison’s Supermarket.
Dogs in the Playground
Some parents and children are nervous about dogs in the playground near themselves or young children.  If you require to bring your dog to school, it should always be on a lead.

Names on Clothes

It would be helpful if items of clothing and lunch boxes are named.  New sweatshirts and jackets appear in the lost property bundle daily.  If these are named they are returned to their owner.  If there is no name, the items are put in the lost property cupboard.  

Please spend a few minutes either sewing on a named label or writing on the clothes label with a pen and check that it remains clear enough to read.

Parents Invitation to Lunch

Primary 1 parents have been invited to join their children for lunch next week.  This gives parents an opportunity to experience how the Cashless Catering System works and also to sample the food.  We hope all of you who manage to come to lunch find the experience useful and, as always, we welcome any comments.
Thanks

We would like to express a huge thanks to local resident, Ella Rae, who has made a gift to the school of a large Robin Tree which you will see in the reception area.  Ella is a great supporter of our school and previously donated our Citizenship Trophy, which she presents annually to the winner at the June P7 Leavers’ Assembly.

National Conference for Parents

This conference takes place on Saturday, 1 October in Bishopbriggs Academy, Wester Cleddens Road, G64 1MZ from 9.30am to 3.30pm.  The theme is Curriculum for Excellence – One Year On.  A poster is displayed near our Parents Notice Board.
Bilingual Support

[image: image1.wmf]Shashi Chopra, Bilingual Support Worker in Mearns Primary School, is again supporting parents in Mearns Library on Monday afternoons from 3.45pm till 4.45pm.
Arabic Classes

One of our parents, Dr Minhas, runs Arabic classes in Mearns Primary School, Monday to Thursday evenings, from 6.30pm to 7.30pm.  Dr Minhas can be contacted on 07944 759665.
Eco and Science Garden
A big thank you to all of the families who volunteered to weed and water the school’s Eco and Science garden over the summer holidays.

We are looking for green fingered volunteers to help maintain the garden throughout the year.  If you feel you could spare some time to help in the garden, then please contact Jo McGregor on the school telephone: 0141 570 7220.
Recycling

At Mearns, we encourage recycling and, therefore, mobile phones and batteries can be recycled in the boxes provided at reception.  In addition, we have a textile and clothing recycling bank situated in the car park near the front entrance of the school.  There will be a ‘whole school’ rag bag collection in November and more details will follow.

Proposed Dates: Pupil Council and Eco Committee Meetings
(All Wednesdays) 

5 October, 2 November and 7 December 2011

11 January, 8 February, 7 March, 18 April, 2 May, 6 June and 20 June 2012
ACES
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Active Children Eating Smart (ACES) is a new and exciting
Programme running throughout East Renfrewshire to support children and young people to be a weight that is healthy for them.
Each week there is a fun and interactive workshop on a different healthy eating topic and tasters of different activities and sports.  Practical cookery sessions are even included as part of the programme and the whole family can join in too!
Bookings are now being taken for the next ACES programme beginning in October 2011.  The ACES programme is completely free to join but you must book a place in advance.

For more information, an informal chat or to book your child a place on ACES, please call 0800 027 0291.

Outdoor Learning

The following items are wanted for Outdoor Learning boxes:
Buttons, pegs, pebbles, old keys, clothes pegs, tent pegs, lollipop sticks, beads, sequins, ribbon, notebooks, large playground chalks, photographs frames, number or letter flashcards, felt pens, shiny/exciting paper

If you have any of these items that you can donate, please send them to Mrs Jo McGregor in Primary 1 or to the office.

Play Area in Playground

Classes use the equipment in the play area on a rota basis.  These sessions are always supervised.  Pupils using this area before or after school are not supervised by the school.  Please discuss this with your children.

Photography

We often take photographs of our pupils and video them at work in class, engaged in leisure activities or participating in educational visits.  These photographs are a valuable record of life in school and may also be used on display boards around the school, in our school handbook or for publicity material and any other educational purposes.  Parents and carers have signed Photography Consent forms and we will inform you if pictures of your child will be used outwith Mearns Primary.

Car Parking

We have received further complaints from residents in Fairweather Place about parents parking outside their houses, on the pavement.  We would request that all parents park with consideration for local residents and pedestrians.  In addition, the staff car park has been a cause for concern.  I would ask parents to allow staff to park safely, particularly whilst trying to get parked on their way to work.
Holiday Weekend
A reminder about forthcoming holiday dates:

Friday, 23 September 2011



Local Holiday

Monday, 26 September 2011



Local Holiday

School will be closed on both of these dates.
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Forthcoming Events

· 12 – 16 September: Castle Toward – P7 Residential Visit

· W/C 12 September: P1 parents to lunch
· 13 September: P1 class photographs

· 19 September:

2.15pm: Parent Information session for Play in the Street/Active Learning



7pm: Parent Council AGM

7pm – 8.15pm: Dyslexia Parents’ Support Group at Mearns Castle High School

· 22 September 9.30am: Minority Ethnic Parents Meeting in Braidbar PS
· 29 September: 

Zoo Lab visit to the Nursery (morning and afternoon)



6.30pm – 7.30pm: Nursery Curricular Evening
· 3 October:

Primary 7.25 to Provost Debate, Eastwood Chambers
7pm: PTA Meeting

· 5 October: Individual School Photographs

· 6 October: Individual School Photographs

· 7 October 
· 7.30pm: PTA Ladies Night, Eastwood Golf Club – disco and buffet
Yours sincerely

Ann Macbeth

Head Teacher







